OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

Friday, December 11, 2009

Present: Gideon Alegado, John Block, Erin Haynes, Jim Krueger, Curt McCann, Helen Polensek, Susan Poole, Kate Sanders, Bill Smart, Gary Tiedeman (welcome back, Gary!), Terri Tower, Jo Anne Trow.

Absent: Carol Kronstad

Meeting called to order at 10:03 by President Jo Anne Trow.

Approval of minutes: The November minutes were approved as distributed and revised via email.

Treasurer’s report: (Jo Anne Trow, for Carol.) For the OSU Foundation account, Jo Anne distributed a project balance sheet indicating a starting  balance of $21065; income to date, $5275; expenses, $1893; ending balance, $24447. 

For the OSU account (XURA), expenses through 12/5/2009 total $989.40. The remaining balance in our XURA account is $8010.60. (Starting amount was $9000.)
Committee Reports
Golf comm: No report. The next annual tournament is scheduled for September 15, 2010.

Member Services Comm: Curt McCann reported that the “How to be a COOL grandparent,” program, held on November 17 in the OSU Foundation Board Room, was very good and attracted a substantial audience. The next Member-Services program, Pre-retirement - Social Aspects, is scheduled for February 3, 3:30-5:30, in the OSUF Board Room. Clara Pratt is organizing this event.
For Spring Term, Curt, Bill Wilkins, and Vickie Nunnemaker will be meeting in January with Sally Bowman to work on a program on the subject, “Dealing with Death.” Sally Bowman, who will be the presenter, has an interactive program to use with the participants. A date in April is anticipated.

 A future program on the subject of “The Financial Storm” is in the planning stages, with Bob Frank and Bud Weiser working with Ray Brooks, who will be one of the presenters. Other ideas for future programs are: (1) Resources for Volunteer Activities for Retirees, (2) Understanding Your Medical Bills (John Block expressed interest in working on this.) and (3) another program on PERS, to be given after the 2011 Legislative Session.
Program Comm: Curt McCann reported that the next scheduled programs will be a night with the Women’s Basketball game on Thursday, January 21 and a Gymnastics event on Friday, February 12. Nancy Evans has secured the Withycombe Hall “green room” for the OSU Theatre play on February 19 and is seeking a speaker to talk to the group prior to the play.
Curt discussed the possibilities for a future program involving water resources. He has made contact with a Corvallis-office representative of the Freshwater Trust. He mentioned a few aspects of the Trust, but suggested that OSURA Board members look at the relevant website  www.thefreshwatertrust.org before the January Board meeting.
Membership Comm: No report.
Scholarship Comm: Susan Poole reported that the revised application brochure is being put into the IMC format(the protocols for published information sent out from OSU) and will then be ready to go out in early Winter Term. She and Kate Sanders have also been working on revised address lists to use.

Newsletter/Directory: Kate Sanders has distributed a final draft of the Fall Edition of the OSURA Newsletter to Board members and, after dealing with a printing color issue, the Newsletter will be ready for distribution. The Membership Directory copy has been printed and contains names of about 550 retirees (not all of whom are OSURA members). These two will be mailed out together to OSURA members. The Directory is a relatively expensive undertaking (over $700), but is an important service provided by OSURA to the general community of OSU retirees.

Volunteer Comm: Terri Tower reported that the next volunteer opportunity will be the February 16-17 OSU Career Fair. She requested that Board members who serve as liaison to other OSURA committees announce this to those committee members and suggest recruiting a friend to join them in becoming a volunteer. Kate Sanders suggested that Terri go to upcoming programs to promote volunteering to those in attendance.
Nominating comm: As Past President, Bill Smart is chair of this committee. He initiated a general discussion of the number of Board-member positions to be filled. (He and Curt come to the end of their terms in June.) Terri Tower, who serves as a replacement for the departure of a former member wishes to continue on the Board. Also, since Gideon Alegado can serve only part time as a member, we may want to seek an additional member to supplement his position. Bill will bring a recommendation in Winter Term from the nomination committee. Curt McCann will serve on this committee, along with one or more other members, to be identified.
Old Business
Board meeting dates. Jo Anne has worked on scheduling with the Board members who have a conflict with some of the dates proposed earlier It was decided that the following minimize the chance of conflicts with board-member’s other obligations: Jan. 15, Feb. 12, March 12, April 9, and May 12 (Annual Meeting.)
OSU Bookstore Sale. Members were emailed about this sale.
New Business

Northwest Regional meeting of Retirement Associations. This group plans to meet in early May. However, Jo Anne has not heard anything further from the representatives at Western Washington University. We shall have to await more information. Jo Anne pointed out that any of our Board members who wish to participate should still plan on an early May date and that there will be some monetary support available. 
Meeting adjourned at 11:07 A.M.    Next meeting: January 15, in Cascade Hall, 2nd floor. Parking should be available just south of Cascade Hall.
Minutes submitted by Jim Krueger, Secretary.

